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SENSITIVE/ THE WHITE HOUSE

EYES ONLY WASHINGTON
March 23, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: BILL BAROODY

FROM: JACK MAR

It may be that the President may angoynce within the next 48 hours

a national inoculation program to aveft a possible influenza epidemic
described as '*'swine influenza.'" This is a particularly virulent
strain of virus which if contacted by humans, is likely to result in

a fatality.

Should the virus occur in the wide spread manner of other types of
influenza next Fall and Winter, projections of U. S. fatalities have
been made of possibly one million.

If medical evidence points to an epidemic of swine influenza, it is
expected there will be announced an effort to mass produce the
vaccine which has been developed, and secondly, a nationwide
inoculation program. There has been speculation in the press

on this subject. Thus far there has been no White House confirma-
tion of the problem. Therefore, it is essential you treat this memo
with greatest sensitivity and I would request that you not disclose
its contents to anyone other than Ted Marrs. His medical back-
ground should be of great help in this situation. The principal
White House responsibility is focused on Jim Cannon of the Domestic
Council, and I would appreciate your not taking any action, except
of a contingency planning nature, without coordinating with Jim.

No affirmative action should be taken until there has been a
Presidential decision.

However, in the meantime I would be grateful if you would address
the subject from the standpoint of developing a plan of action whereby



your operation could be of assistance in the near-term and the long-
term, in the event the program is launched. In this regard, please
touch base with Jim Cannon who is working closely with HEW and
through that resource, interfacing to the medical and scientific
communities. It is my view you have resources which could be of
assistance and if you concur, I would like for you to draft a one or
two page memo of how that assistance might be utilized.

cc: Jim Cannon
Dick Cheney
‘)im Connor
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4. The President will send up a $134 million
supplemental appropriation request for the
FY 1976 budget to support this necessary effort.

cc: Jack Marsh
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